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The monthly town board meeting was held on August 22nd, 2018 at 6pm at the Lincoln Town Hall.  Meeting was called to order by Chairman Ray Secrist.  Members present, Ray Secrist Chairman, Bruce Auseth and Clint Engstrand Supervisors, Kathy Schultz Treasurer, and Carolyn Thomsen Clerk.  Clerk noted all notices were posted as required.  Town’s person Michael O’Connor present.
Minutes were read by Clerk; Clint Engstrand made motion to approve, Bruce Auseth second.   Treasurer’s balance was $19,254.16 in savings and $24,296.90 in checking for a total of $43,551.06.  
Town orders were approved and paid, number 4388-4398 in the amount of $8109.19.
Michael O’Connor spoke in favor of the town acting upon approval to adopt the new Buffalo Co Zoning Ordinance during the public comment agenda item.  
The Beaver Dam on Balk Rd was discussed.  Michael O’Connor, land owner, will work to correct the situation and will advise back to the town board on the status of the dam build up.  Bruce Auseth reported at the recent County finance meeting, the county vendor quoted new fire signs at a cost of $8 not installed, this would be a 25% savings.  Treasurer will confirm the MFL payment was received from county in the January tax settlement as discussed at Town’s association meeting by chairman.  Clint Engstrand reported the ambulance cost per town population will remain at $17 per person.  Town roads were discussed.  Piel Rd had seal coat turned over and rock added.  Earney Rd turn around for snow plowing has been completed.  Harold Rd rock may need to be postponed until 2019, depending upon town funds.  Ditching on Harold may need to be completed in 2018.  Chairman reported Boettcher Bridge will begin this month at a total cost of approximately $207,139.11 (this is without design cost).  The work will be completed by Larson. Schaub Bridge will be the next county bridge slated for replacement due to the weight restriction and re-rating due to the deck weight which was requested by the inspector.   The new Buffalo County Zoning requirements were discussed.  The town has 1 year to adopt the County Zoning.   Chairman Ray Secrist called for a motion to adopt the Zoning Ordinance.  Bruce Auseth made motion to approve, Clint Engstrand did not make motion to second.  Second was made by Ray Secrist.  All were in favor by voting aye.  Resolution to adopt the new County Zoning Ordinance was signed.  Clerk will follow up with the county regarding the approval.
Motion was made by Clint Engstrand to adjourn, Bruce Auseth second.  Meeting adjourned.  Next meeting is scheduled for September 19th, 2018 at 6pm at the town hall.  
Carolyn Thomsen, Clerk

